2924 17t St NE
Washington, DC 20018
February 25, 2017

Attn: Frederick Hill, Chairman
Board of Zoning Adjustment
441 4" St NW, Suite 2108
Washington, DC 20001

Subject: BZA Application No. 19452
Dear Mr. Hill,

I have been a resident of my house, which is within 200 feet of the proposed site, since
1988. For some reason, I was not listed in the list of individuals who live within 200
feet. Ilove this neighborhood and my neighbors, but life has not been easy for me
since I lost my beloved husband Norman in 2008 and struggle with asthma every day.

I oppose the special exceptions to the zoning laws that the city is asking for. This crazy
design is so large that even though I live several houses down the street, my house will
still be in its shadow. I treasure my sunlight in the morning. Seventy feet is too tall and
you should not allow the height exception. Dropping 200 people, with residents and
staff, into the middle of our quiet little community of two story bungalows is
unecessarily disruptive. The city’s claim that this is the last remaining parcel of land in
Ward 5 where a shelter can be placed, which is the reason for all these crazy exceptions,
is nonsense.

Please reject the city’s request for all these special exceptions. Ijust want to live in
peace and quiet.

Respectfully,

onsuelo Panzera Jones

Board of Zoning Adjustment
District of Columbia
CASE NO.19452
EXHIBIT NO.60



